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I, Kumiko Shirai, a licensed acupuncturist in Portland, Oregon oppose to to HB 3824, 

specifically the inclusion of “needle insertion” (Page 3, Line 37) in the physical 

therapy scope of practice. The term refers to dry needling, a technique that uses 

acupuncture needles to penetrate the skin and stimulate muscle or nerve tissue—

functionally equivalent to acupuncture, as defined in Oregon law. 

 


